

Play · Connect · Entertain

April 16/25

To:

Pam Mood, Mayor Town of Yarmouth
Nicole Albright, Warden Municipality of Argyle
John Cunningham, Warden Municipality of Yarmouth

From:

Daniel Muise Chair, Mariners Centre Board of Directors

Subject: Request for \$50,000 Design Stage Draw - Arena 1 Ice Surface Replacement Project

Dear Mayor and Wardens,

On behalf of the Mariners Centre Board of Directors, I am writing to formally request a draw of \$50,000 from the approved \$2,000,000 capital budget for the Arena 1 Ice Surface Replacement Project. This request aligns with the 2025–2026 fiscal year and follows the municipal funding formula established in the Inter-Municipal Agreement.

As previously communicated, the Board received approval from the Municipal Ownership Group for the full capital amount of \$2,000,000 to support the replacement of the Arena 1 ice surface. The project is now progressing into the design phase, a critical step toward ensuring a successful and timely implementation. This initial draw will support the professional services and planning activities required to advance the project efficiently.

We greatly appreciate the continued support and collaboration of our municipal partners in ensuring the long-term viability and success of the Mariners Centre. The replacement of the Arena 1 ice surface is a priority capital project, and we are committed to delivering it with transparency, accountability, and value for our communities.

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any questions or require further details

regarding this request Sincerely,

Daniel Muise

Chair, Mariners Centre Board of Directors

daniel@munyarmouth.com